MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 25TH MARCH 2019 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present, Cllr’s Peter White, Sheena Duller, Eifion Smith, Gary Davies, Christian Pateman and Gwyneth Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr Ifan Jones Evans and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Eifion Smith and seconded by Cllr Sheena Duller.

Matters Arising

Cllr’s Peter White and Sheena Duller reported back on a meeting they attended in Tregaron. They felt that the turnout to the meeting was disappointing and also felt the meeting was based mostly towards the farming community and not much about tourism.
Vacant Seat. The clerk reported that no one had come forward expressing an interest in filling the vacant council seat. Having spoken with the Electoral Services Manager at Ceredigion County Council who informed me that as nobody had come forward, the community council could co-opt a new member. Cllr Chris Pateman informed us that Mr Adam Hill had shown an interest in joining the council. As no other names were put forward the community council agreed to contact Mr Hill and ask if he would like to become a councillor. Once in place the clerk will contact Ceredigion.
Bank Balance. Bank balances on the accounts on the 27th February 2019 were as follows, Current Account: £1409.72; Business Savings Account; £2472.55.

The clerk informed the councillors that the annual audit for 2018-19 still hasn’t been received and the invoice for last year’s audit still hasn’t been received also.

Donations. The clerk said that as it was the end of the financial year it was time to go through the letters asking for donations. Councillors felt that as they had already donated to the Tregaron 2020 eisteddfod and some local charities that enough money had been donated. Also money needs to be spent on the community garden and also the War Memorial.
There was no other business.

